
June 16, 2008 
 

Request for Interpretation: 
 
VAR-002 - Generator Operation for Maintaining Network Voltage Schedules, addresses 
the generator’s provision of voltage and VAR control.  Confusion exists in the industry 
and regions as to which requirements in this standard apply to Generator Operators that 
operate generators that do not have automatic voltage regulation capability.  
 
The Standard’s requirements do not identify the subset of generator operators that need to 
comply — forcing some generator operators that do not have any automatic voltage 
regulation capability to demonstrate how they complied with the requirements, even 
when they aren’t physically able to comply with the requirements. Generator owners 
want clarification to verify that they are not expected to acquire AVR devices to comply 
with the requirements in this standard.   
 
Many generators do not have automatic voltage regulators and do not receive voltage 
schedules. These entities are at a loss as to how to comply with these requirements and 
are expending resources attempting to demonstrate compliance with these requirements.  
A clarification will avoid challenges and potential litigation stemming from sanctions and 
penalties applied to entities that are being audited for compliance with this standard, but 
who do not fall within the scope or intent of the standard itself.  
 
Please identify which requirements apply to generators that do not operate generators 
equipped with AVRs.  
 
For more information, please contact: 

Jim Stanton 
Telephone 713-445-2019 
E-mail jstanton@icfi.com 

 


